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4th October 2024 

Year 5 and 6 Cross Country 

Last Saturday, the Year 5 and 6 cross country teams went to their first cross country event of the 

season, held at Priorsfield Primary School in Kenilworth. After the week of weather we had 

experienced, we were slightly apprehensive about how muddy and wet we would find it! Luckily, the 

sun shone and the event was a good one.  

           

Results after the first event of the season: 

 

 

SCHOOL NEWSLETTER 

 

 



 

                                                                                          

 

  

 

The Year 6 girls’ team had an excellent day, with five runners in the top twenty, meaning they are 

top of the league. 

              

The Year 5 boys’ team also produced a great result with three team members in the top twenty.    

                                 

The Year 5 girls worked very well together and are currently in eighth. Archie was our only Year 6 

boy runner, meaning we could not enter a team, but he achieved a great result of 23rd place.  

It was a pleasure to work with the children during the morning and I was very proud of how they 

supported one another, putting so much effort into their races. Thank you to all who came along to 

support the children and kept them going.  

Mrs Woodcock 

Year Group Padlets 

Year 3: 2024 - 2025 Year 3 Home Supported Learning (padlet.com) 

Year 4: 2024-25 Year 4 Home School Partnership (padlet.com) 

 

Year 5: Year 5 Home School Partnership 2024 - 2025 (padlet.com) 

 

Year 6: Year 6 Home School Partnership 2024-25 (padlet.com) 

 

 

https://padlet.com/martinsweetf/2024-2025-year-3-home-supported-learning-t6kw8al28vt91bi5
https://padlet.com/powells16/2024-25-year-4-home-school-partnership-zf5w3kur2s562fvv
https://padlet.com/thompsonn11/year-5-home-school-partnership-2024-2025-9qqedqc1l45bpxzg
https://padlet.com/shielll1/year-6-home-school-partnership-2024-25-lqwgdtz0jjcjh7wc


 

                                                                                          

 

  

 

European Day of Languages 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
Last Thursday, the children had a fantastic time celebrating European Day of Languages. There was 

an amazing range of activities taking place throughout the school, including traditional dancing, food 

tasting, producing country fact files and, of course, learning the language of their allocated country. 

It was so lovely to walk around the school and witness the fun being had by all the children and their 

level of engagement. I would like to thank the children and families who brought in items from their 

native countries and to all of you, for the effort you went to for your children, so that they could 

come into school wearing the colours of their country’s flag. Please follow the QR code above to 

watch a short video showing what we got up to on the day.  

Muchas Gracias, 

Mrs Sweet, MFL Subject Leader 

 

Girls’ Football 
 

On Tuesday, the girls' football team had their first league matches of the year at St. Nicholas' Leisure 

Centre, in Warwick. The first game against St Mary's was close, ending with a 1-0 victory. Next up 

was Heathcote. It was another tight affair, but Telford Junior managed to take the lead. With a few 

minutes to go, Heathcote snatched a goal, and the game finished as a 1-1 draw. It puts us in a good 

position ahead of our next league meeting, later in the term. 

 

Mr Openshaw, PE Subject Leader 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

                                                                                          

 

  

 

Netball League 
 

Yesterday evening, we were pleased to host the first netball event of the season at Telford Junior 

School. Heathcote and Sydenham Primary Schools competed, alongside two teams from Telford 

Junior School.  The competition produced an absorbing hour of netball.  The matches were fast-

paced and exciting to watch. It was great to see how much the children improved throughout the 

games. Thank you to all who came along and supported the teams. The results will be shared shortly. 

 

Mrs Woodcock and Mrs Powell 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

                                                                                          

 

  

 

Wellbeing Ambassadors 
 

On Tuesday 24 September, Telford Junior School’s Wellbeing Ambassadors went to Campion School 

for their first training meeting of the year. We are so proud of our team and are looking forward to 

the work they do this year.  

 

 

 

Autumn Term Dates 
 

There are a few dates that have now been agreed for the term ahead, which I thought would be 

helpful to share with families: 

 

Whole School Flu Immunisation 

 

Thursday 10 October 

Team Telford Family Bingo Evening 6.30 – 9.00, Friday 18 October 

 

Y3 Stone Age Workshop (in school) 

 

Wednesday 23 October 

Half-Term Holiday 28 October – 1 November 

Y5 Planetarium (in school event) 

 

Tuesday 5 November 

Y6 Visit to the Tower of London 

 

Monday 11 November 

Learning Reviews 

 

4.00 – 6.30, Wednesday 20 November 

4.00 – 6.30, Thursday 21 November 

Y4 Christmas Performances 

 

7.00, Tuesday 10 December 

7.00, Wednesday 11 December 

Y3 Christmas Songs 

 

10.00, Monday 16 December 

Y5 Christmas Songs 

 

10.00, Tuesday 17 December 

Y6 Christmas Songs 

 

10.00, Wednesday 18 December 

Christmas Lunch 

 

Thursday 19 December 

End of Term  

 

3.20, Friday 20 December 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

                                                                                          

 

  

 

 

There has been a lot going on in school over the last few weeks and the children have settled 

into the new school year with great enthusiasm. It is wonderful to see.  

 

 

Team Telford’s AGM, yesterday evening, reflected on all the events from the previous school 

year and the incredible amout of money raised for additional resources in school. In 

particular, we are very grateful for the new iPads and laptops that are going to be available 

to support the children’s learning. A big thank you to everyone involved with Team Telford 

and to all the families for their help in raising those funds. The meeting made plans for the 

year ahead, with the Family Bingo Night first up on the evening of Friday 18th October.   

 

With best wishes for the weekend, 

 

Richard Siviter 

 



 

                                                                                          

 

  

 

 
 

 



 

                                                                                          

 

  

 

 

 
 

 

Please sign up using this link: https://forms.gle/6aXQFjgZiNLHihpn9 
 

 

 

https://forms.gle/6aXQFjgZiNLHihpn9


 

                                                                                          

 

  

 

 

 

 


